
 

Newsletter for 19th April 2024 

Every lesson counts  - your child must attend school every single day for 

the best chance of success! 

 



Our best attending classes this week are: 

1st Place – Emerald 100% 

2nd Place – Gold 99.0% 

3rd Place – Topaz, Ruby & Teal 98.3% 

Attendance has been fantastic this week! Thank you so much for making sure your children are in 

school every day!  

 



 



Headteacher's Message  

 

 

Dear Families, 

I would like to wish happy Vaisakhi to members of our school community who enjoyed this special time 

recently,  celebrating the founding of the Sikh collective faith or community, the Khalsa, and harvest.   

Many thanks to all of the families who joined us for our Community Fair on Friday 12th April. It was 

wonderful to see so many of you joining in with the games, food, face glitter and Mendhi! We were also 

delighted that our wonderful Chair of Governors, Dionne Morah was able to join us and do the raffle 



draw. Please see later in the newsletter for details of the winners for the raffle, the unicorn and the 

'Guess how many fruit in the jar' prizes.   Our Instagram page will be updated with photos this week so 

please visit https://www.instagram.com/manorparkprimaryacademy/ for all up-to-date news. 

We are looking forward to organising a larger community event in the summer term when the weather is 

more reliable and more activities can be held outdoors. If you are able to volunteer to help organise the 

event, please contact the school.  The more people that can support with the event, the bigger and better 

we can make it! 

As you will be aware, we had an inspection by Ofsted on Tuesday 16th and Wednesday 17th April. I look 

forward to being able to send you a copy of the report once the outcome has been approved and agreed 

upon. I would like to thank all of the children who spoke to the inspectors during their visit. 

This week, we also held our Careers Event, with visitors from a range of careers coming into school to talk 

to pupils in Years 4, 5 and 6, to share how they achieved their dream career. Children in Years 1, 2 and 3 

are finding out about the wide range of career possibilities within the NHS. If you would like to volunteer 

to come into school and speak to groups of children about your career, please get in touch. You can call 

on 01213271023 or email enquiry@manorparkacademy.org, FAO Ms Chapman 'Careers'. 

Due to changes in swimming and coach availability, swimming lessons with take place for Year 4 children 

this half term, starting from Tuesday 16th April.  

Our parent course started on Thursday at 9:15 am, run by Birmingham Adult Education Services. The 

course is a combination of 'Preparing for EAL' and 'Embedding IT'.  Forms are available at the school 

office if you are interested in enrolling as lessons take place weekly. 

Many thanks to the many parents and carers who completed our Parent Voice survey. We have produced 

a multilingual version, available by following the link https://forms.office.com/e/xss9ekxVGe (Urdu, 

Arabic and Romanian). 

We would like to find out if there would be parental interest in the provision of a wraparound after school 

club by an external provider; please look out for a Form coming out soon. 

Kind regards, 

 

Ms Chapman 

https://www.instagram.com/manorparkprimaryacademy/
https://forms.office.com/e/xss9ekxVGe


School Nurse Drop  - ins and School Nurse SMS Service  

 



 

School Policies 

Please find our school policies on our website by clicking here: 



https://www.manorparkacademy.co.uk/about-us/policies/ 

And the winners are... 

 

Congratulations to the winners of our Community Fair Raffle!  

 

His and Hers Pamper Hamper Winner - Adnan Moutazik from Teal Class 

George Forman Grill - Sami Ul Iqbal from Gold Class 

Hers Pamper Set - Mohammed Konteh from Emerald Class 

Kids Play and Create Basket Set - Abdimalik Farah from Turquoise Class 



One 4 All Multi Store Gift Card - Amos Onise from Ruby Class 

 

Please collect from the Main Office when you drop off or collect your child(ren) Monday morning or 

afternoon. 

Apply for our Nursery or Reception Classes!  

 

Do you have a child or know another parent with a child born between 01.09.2020 - 31.08.2021? We 

have spaces available in our lovely Nursery!  



If you also have or know a parent with a child born between 01.09.19 - 31.08.20, we have spaces in our 

amazing Reception classes too!  

Please contact the school office for a tour and a chat with our friendly team. You can also see more 

information here on our website: Early Years – Manor Park Primary Academy (manorparkacademy.co.uk) 

Dates for your Diary 

 

Bikeability Week from Monday 22nd April 2024  

BAES Adult Learning Classes every Thursday 9.00am 

https://www.manorparkacademy.co.uk/early-years/


Attendance Procedures 

 

"There is wide agreement among health professionals and educational professionals that 

school attendance is vital to the life chances of children and young people. Being in school improves 

health, wellbeing and socialisation throughout the life course. The greatest benefits come from 

children and young people attending school regularly. 

It is usually appropriate for parents and carers to send their children to school with mild respiratory 

illnesses. This would include general cold symptoms: a minor cough, runny nose or sore 

throat. However, children should not be sent to school if they have a temperature of 38°C or above.  

In addition to respiratory illnesses, we are aware that more children may be absent from school due to 

symptoms of anxiety than before the pandemic. Worry and mild or moderate anxiety, whilst sometimes 

difficult emotions, can be a normal part of growing up for many children and young people. Being in 

school can often help alleviate the underlying issues. A prolonged period of absence is likely to heighten 

a child’s anxiety about attending in the future, rather than reduce it."  (Professor Chris Whitty, Chief 

Medical Officer, England; Pat Cullen, General Secretary, Royal College of Nursing; Professor Kamila 

Hawthorne, Chair, Royal College of General Practitioners; Dr Camilla Kingdon, President, Royal College of 

Paediatrics and Child Health; William Roberts, Chief Executive, Royal Society for Public Health; Dr Lade 

Smith, President, Royal College of Psychiatrists - DfE Letter to School Leaders 5th September 2023) 

You can find further guidance on whether your child is well enough to attend school 

at https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/ . If you need support with your 

child's attendance, please contact Jo Green via email enquiry@manorparkacademy.org or phone 

01213271023 

https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/


 

 

House Points are now collected using Marvellous Me. You can see you child's individual house points by 

clicking on the 'thumbs up' button. However many 'thumbs up' they've had, this is the number of house 

points they have received in school!  

House points collected this week! 

Lightwood 510 points 

Edwards 505 points 

Berners Lee 500 points 



Aston 475 points 

Well done Lightwood - again!  

Give us a follow on Instagram! 

https://www.instagram.com/manorparkprimaryacademy/  

 

https://www.instagram.com/manorparkprimaryacademy/


Safeguarding and Wellbeing Update  - Managing Exam Stress  

 



School Uniform Policy and Expectations 

Dear families,  

Please can you ensure that your child has the correct uniform and P.E Kit. Children who attend Manor 

Park must wear uniform as shown in our school uniform policy.  

Please do not send your child to school wearing branded clothing or trainers. Both shoes and trainers 

must be black (no coloured stripes or logos). We want to ensure equality for our children and also 

avoid families feeling pressured to buy branded clothing/footwear.  

We also want to ensure value for money when it comes to our uniform policy.  Therefore, unlike other 

schools, it is not compulsory for uniform to have the school logo. You are welcome to purchase clothing 

with our school logo by clicking here; School Uniform – Manor Park Primary Academy 

(manorparkacademy.co.uk) or, you can buy clothing from places like Asda or Tesco as long as they are our 

school colours.  

Please see photo below as a reminder.  

Thank you you for your co-operation,  

 

Ms Lewis 

Deputy Headteacher  

https://www.manorparkacademy.co.uk/about-us/school-uniform/
https://www.manorparkacademy.co.uk/about-us/school-uniform/
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